
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

May 10th, 2021
Zoom Meeting

The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 14th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of April 12th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Firefighter Phill Zimmerman and community members John Verdoes, John Seehorn and Herold Hudson also called into the meeting. Assistant Chief Miner had to work. 
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Newsletter – Next newsletter will go out in May.  We are waiting to announce whether or not there will be a fireworks show this year.
Fire Engine – Chief Berg visited the Pierce factory recently to check out their stock program.  They didn’t have many trucks that would work for us.
Facilities Rental – Commissioner Harmon made a motion to charge $100 to use the room for meetings versus the fee for events.  Commissioner Thomson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Road Access – Chief Berg will get a sample contract from our attorney for the Munoz family.  Secretary Berg will contact the insurance company to see what type of insurance we should require from them as well.
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2021.  We have responded to 106 calls so far this year.  We responded to 24 calls for the month of March.
New Business: N/A
Chief’s Report:  
· Hydrants – PUD has been locking hydrants throughout the county due to water theft.
· Fireworks – Still waiting on the health department to give their approval.

· Forest Service Truck – The truck has been painted. It still needs lettering and also needs tires.  They will start training with it soon.

· Brush Truck – Chief Berg would like to advertise the old brush truck with Brindlee Mountain sometime in July.

· Extractor – The extractor is here but we need the electrician to do a few things before we can start using it. 

· Station 3 – E-931 is going to go back up to Station 3. Chief Berg is working with Firefighter Zimmerman to figure out what needs to be replaced. 
· AFG Grant – We haven’t heard anything yet.

· Banquet – Chief Berg is thinking about having the banquet in August now.

· Chainsaw Class – The Forest Service is having a chainsaw class on June 7th and 8th.  

· Rob Guy Funeral – The funeral for past commissioner Rob Guy will be June 5th at 1:00 p.m. at Emmanuel Baptist Church.  The firefighters will be presenting a flag to his wife, Andrea.

Assistant Chief Report: N/A
Public Comments:  N/A
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3396-3403 and EFTPS in the amount of $4,102.05 and accounts payable check #s 3404-3429 in the amount of $28,359.35 Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:41 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair


